The House of Representatives passed their version of the 2006 Homeland Security Appropriations Bill on May 17. The House version devotes $31.9 billion to the Department of Homeland Security operations, from border control to transportation security and counter terrorism. The London Attacks have sparked debate in the Senate on Homeland Security funding levels, with many Senators calling for more money for rail safety and securing chemical plants. The Senate passed their version of the 2006 HS Appropriations Bill with an amendment proposed by Senators Susan Collins (R-ME) and Joseph Lieberman (D-CT) that will protect funding for small states. The amendment mandates that 40% of funds be distributed to all the states, with each state receiving a minimum of .55% of the total amount. More densely populated states will receive a larger percentage of the total funds. For example, Connecticut is guaranteed .72% of the total appropriation. The remaining 60% will be distributed based on a risk assessment conducted by the Department of Homeland Security. These funds will be devoted to areas considered high risk, such as dense urban centers, ports, and critical infrastructure. Click here http://hsgac.senate.gov/_files/homelandamendmentsummary.pdf for a summary of the Collins Lieberman Amendment. 
An alternate amendment proposed by Senators Dianne Fienstein (D-CA) and John Cornyn (R-TX) would have guaranteed only 13 percent of the funding to all the states, with the remaining 87 percent determined by risk analysis. The Fienstein-Cornyn amendment was supported by President Bush and members of the 9/11 Commission but was defeated 65-32 by a coalition of Senators from less populous states. The Senate and House will now meet in conference to decide the final bill to be sent to President Bush for approval, but the Senate has insisted that the joint bill retain the Collins-Lieberman amendment to guarantee 40% of funding for all states.   
